
 

CITY OF HAMILTON 
NOTICE OF MOTION 

 
Truck Route Sub-Committee: November 29, 2021  

 
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR B. JOHNSON…………………….……….….….  
 
Initiation of Municipal Class Environmental Assessment for a new arterial roadway in 
Glanbrook connecting the Airport Employment Growth District to the Red Hill 
Business Park 
 
WHEREAS, effective goods movement supports local, regional and international 
markets and contributes to Hamilton’s economic prosperity and growth; 
 
WHEREAS, a new arterial roadway connecting Highway 6 South between the Airport 
Employment Growth District (AEGD) and the Red Hill Business Park and the broader 
Provincial highway system, which would improve the efficiency of moving goods while 
mitigating impacts of truck traffic on existing rural roadways in Glanbrook; 
 
WHEREAS, the 2018 City-wide Transportation Master Plan identifies a conceptual link 
within the strategic road network map to connect the Hamilton Internation Airport and 
employment growth district to the Provincial Highway Network; 
 
WHEREAS, a new arterial roadway would provide efficient connectivity between 
employment lands, intermodal hubs and the highway system and fills a gap in the goods 
movement network in the Glanbrook area; 
 
WHEREAS, a new arterial roadway would assist in minimizing the impact of heavy-
freight vehicles on the quality of life of residents within rural communities; 
 
WHEREAS, growth in employment lands could be supported by improved inter-
connectivity through a combination of new transportation corridors, road capacity 
enhancements and/or urbanization of rural cross-sections;  
 
THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED:  
 
That staff be directed to develop a Terms of Reference for a Municipal Class 
Environmental Assessment for an arterial roadway link between the AEGD and the Red 
Hill Business Park and that funding to complete the study be considered as part of the 
2023 Capital Budget. 


